HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL

HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL
                                   PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

MINUTES
OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE
HELD AT THE TOWN HALL, HEREFORD

on Wednesday 14th October 2015 AT 6.00 PM

PRESENT –
Councillors Sharon Michael, Kath Hey, Paul Stevens, Mark Mansell, Marcelle Lloyd-Hayes, Len Tawn and Phil Edwards.
OFFICER ATTENDING –  
Steve Kerry, Town Clerk.
P075    APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors Laura Hall and Sue Boulter
P076
APPOINTMENT OF SUBSTITUTES

Councillor Boulter had nominated Councillor Edwards as substitute  
P077
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
P078
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE
The minutes of the meeting of 22nd September were agreed as an accurate record and signed accordingly by the Chairman.
P079     DISTRICT COUNCIL MEMBERS:

RESOLVED that it be noted that the participation of those City Councillors who are also members of the County of Herefordshire District Council in both the debate and any subsequent vote on matters contained in the agenda was on the basis that the views expressed were preliminary views taking account of the information currently available to the City Council.  City Council members who are also District Councillors reserved their final views on the applications until they were in full possession of all relevant information both for and against.
PO80   POLICY ISSUES

080a
Feedback From Annual Planning Seminar
The Town Clerk presented a report from the seminar he had attended recently.  Key points noted were the primacy of housing needs as a material consideration in planning inspections and recent court cases, the weakness of reliance on either out of date or emerging policies, the need for planning authorities to complete their housing strategies on time or lose powers to DCLG and the view of a leading QC that a city the size of Hereford would face an enormous task in trying to use the Neighbourhood Planning format and that an Area Plan working with the planning authority was  a wiser option.

This led to a general discussion of several aspects of the Area Plan.  It was noted with some concern that Clerk hadn’t received a response to chasers sent regarding the drafts heads of terms since the council had queried the issues of running an Area Plan including existing or developing neighbourhood plans in the rural parishes.  This would be pursued with the new Assistant Director Marc Willimont who it was understood would be taking on planning when the present incumbent leaves.

It was also noted that the need to develop a brown field sites register and identify those site suitable for housing gave the City considerable leverage to be used in the Area Plan.  

Finally it was noted that the identification in the core strategy of land in Three Elms for housing expansion and the heavy weight given to housing need over other potential uses for land including agriculture meant that it would be difficult to resist the Church Commissioners expected application.  The Council would be better advised to try and use the scheme to achieve substantial community gain rather than trying to block it altogether, however unpopular it was in the neighbourhood.  Expansion of sports facilities in and near Whitecross school could well be part of that especially for cricket which is not well served in the City at present. It was confirmed that a new bowling green and primary school are already part of the pre-application negotiations. 
080b
Eastern River crossing

Noting that confusion over dates had prevented Charles Pickles from attending this meeting, the committee agreed to postpone this item until the next meeting, and to invite Mr Pickles again.  It was noted that permission for a substantial housing development in Lower Bullingham strengthened the case for this to be progressed. 

080c
Construction Industry Levy

The seminar had confirmed that using the levy for a “pot” to pay for the Relief Road regardless of where the development is may well be subject to challenge by developers and such a challenge would probably succeed. It is also the case that once a general fund has five contributions, further payments can no longer be counted as ameliorating the effects of a planning application and thus become irrelevant for consideration.

080d
Victoria House

This has still not been dealt with satisfactorily by the Planning Authority. The Clerk will continue to raise the lack of effective enforcement in the face of clear breaches of planning law with the planning authority.
 
P081
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION 


            

It was RESOLVED 

That the applications noted in the attached table, and the licensing matters attached with the responses of the City Council be agreed and forwarded to the Planning Authority by the Clerk.

P082
CORRESPONDENCE


Councillor Lloyd-Hayes reported that despite strong objections locally and in the city regarding 33 Bodenham Road the County had approved the plans for an unwelcome and poorly designed development that would be wholly out of keeping with the surrounding architecture and was inconsistent with the Conservation Area principles.  She reported that his had been partly due to very negative remarks about the City Planning Committee from a county member who sits for a city ward and is on this council, although not on Planning Committee.  She felt that the comments had undermined our position and was separately pursuing the issue of whether they were offensive.

P083
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


Wednesday 4th November at 6 pm at the Town Hall.
Signed ……………………………………….

Date …………………………………………….

There being no other business the Chairman,  declared the meeting closed at 7:55
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